




























































Town of Hampton 

MEMORANDUM OF AGREEMENT 

This memorandum serves as an agreement between the Town of Hampton, New Hampshire 
(Town) and the STA TE EMPLOYEES ASSOCIATION OF NEW HAMPSHIRE, INC. SEIU 
LOCAL 1984, Chapter 79 (Union); said agreement BETWEEN HAMPTON BOARD OF 
SELECTMEN AND THE UNION, regarding the Health Insurance plans offered by the 
Town. 

The Health Trust chose to discontinue their Anthem BC3T5RDR-RX10/20/45 plan, effective 
December 31, 2024. The Town offered, and the Union agreed to accept, Health Trust's Open 
Access PPO (OA20) plan in its place, as contained in the current Collective Bargaining 
Agreement (CBA). 

The Town recently learned that the Health Trust also offers an Open Access PPO plan with a 
$5 co-pay (OAS), which would have been presented as the better alternate during 
negotiations had the Town been aware of its existence. 

Therefore, the Town agrees to offer to the Union's members the option to choose the OAS 
plan instead of the OA20 plan, in addition to the AB15IPDED- RXl0/20/45 plan already 
offered in the CBA. 

This Memorandum of Agreement is executed solely for the subject referenced in this 
Agreement without prejudice and does not constitute any precedence by either party. Both 
parties shall retain their full rights and privileges to any past or future practices under the full 
provisions of the Collective Bargaining Agreement. 

~-- 
for the Town of Hampton 

~=~~ 
Date 

Date / / 
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